
Mumumburra Ava
Duan Theodore & Remi 
Mur Murra Jayden
Balam-balam Ivy
Barrangal Ella
Yulawil Penny
Wirrap Rebel & Annaleise 
Guwak Peter
Banya Emily
Ngana-nganity Ethan
PE Malarndirri 
Enviro Jaxson
Music Zayvieah & Immy
Art David

Hello families, 
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Staff Commissioning Mass
A huge thank you to all who made it to our Commissioning 
Mass at St Kilian’s church yesterday morning! A special 
thank you to all the students who participated in the Mass 
and the choir for our school song after Mass. We had a 
brilliant turn up and Sarah and Gina made a sensational 
morning tea for everyone. Mr P and Sam also cooked up a 
storm on the bbq. We had many parishioners comment on 
the energy, enthusiasm and dedication of our staff. We are 
so very blessed to have the staff and families we have!

NAPLAN
The NAPLAN testing for students in Yr 3 and Yr 5 finished 
today apart from a few catch up tests. Thank you to all the 
students for the way they have participated - well done.

Bush Dance
The Bush Dance is back! This Wednesday the students will 
work with the Billy Tea Bush Band throughout the day to 
learn some dances then we are on - 5.30pm - 7.30pm. 
Come and join us for pizza and drinks and to dance the night 
away! Please RSVP using the invite that was sent home 
today or via the facebook event so we know how many 
pizzas to order!

Term 1 Learning Expo
All families and friends are invited to the St Peter’s Term 1 
Learning Expo 
and Afternoon 
Tea - Tuesday 
the 4th of April 
- 2.10pm with 
afternoon tea 
served to families 
at 3pm. We hope 
you can join us to 
see the amazing 
learning the 
students have 
been doing this 
Term. 

Let the words you speak always 
be full of grace Colossians 4:6

A moment in Prayer
Thank you God for our beautiful St Peter’s Community. 
Our students are so blessed to be surrounded by kind and 
generous families and dedicated, caring staff. 
Please bless us as we go about our core business of 
educating our students and fulfilling our mission to teach 
children about the life and love of Jesus.

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

AWARDS
Term 1 Week 8  
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

Last week’s Co-Principal Award went to Kasey. Kasey has had 
a great start to the year. She has shown all 4 School Values, 
been persistent and bravely having a go at new tasks.

CO-PRINCIPALS AWARD

Kasey



You can find this calendar on the home page of our website

 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP        PROJECT

Mrs. Lauren White - Eco-Stewardship Coordinator

St. Peter’s Primary School 

SWITCHES
SANDHURST

FF!
FRIDAY 24 MARCH 2023

Join schools around the diocese in turning off lights for one hour!

‘If we approach nature and the environment without 
this openness to awe and wonder, if we no longer 
speak the language of fraternity and beauty in our 
relationship with the world, our attitude will be that 
of masters, consumers, ruthless exploiters, unable to 
set limits on their immediate needs.’

Laudate Si, Pope Francis, p. 17

In Sandhurst, we invite you to participate 
in Sandhurst Switches Off. All Catholic 
schools and Catholic Education Offices  
will be encouraged to turn off their lights 
and any other electronic devices for part 
of the day or a whole day. This action 
is symbolic of our commitment to the 
preservation of God’s fragile creation.  
It is also symbolic of our solidarity with 
those who are suffering due to climate 
change. Let us reimagine our partnership 
with all of creation.



Catholic 
IDENTITY

St. Peter’s Primary School 

Mr. Miggy Podosky. - Catholic Identity Coordinator

2nd Sunday in Lent

Something to Think About
Do I ever consider in what ways am I blind? In 

what ways am I given the gift of ‘seeing’. 
‘You have seen him, he is speaking with you’.

The Story
The blind man not only receives his sight, 

but the courage to acknowledge what Jesus 
has done for him. “I am the man”. 

In the full story in (John 9:1-38), when the 
Pharisees argue with him about how Jesus 
is a sinner breaking the law by healing on 
the Sabbath, he fearlessly replied, “He is 
a prophet”. Finally when driven out of the 
temple and Jesus goes looking for him, we 

hear him say, “Lord, I believe.” 
He now sees with the eyes of faith as well.

The Scriptures   John 9:1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38
As he walked along, he saw a man blind from birth. When he had said this, 
he spat on the ground and made mud with the saliva and spread the mud 
on the man’s eyes, saying to him, ‘Go, wash in the pool of Siloam’ (which 
means Sent). Then he went and washed and came back able to see. The 

neighbours and those who had seen him before as a beggar began to ask, 
‘Is this not the man who used to sit and beg?’ Some were saying, ‘It is he.’ 
Others were saying, ‘No, but it is someone like him.’ He kept saying, ‘I am 

the man.’

They brought to the Pharisees the man who had formerly been blind. Now 
it was a sabbath day when Jesus made the mud and opened his eyes. 

Then the Pharisees also began to ask him how he had received his sight. 
He said to them, ‘He put mud on my eyes. Then I washed, and now I see.’ 
Some of the Pharisees said, ‘This man is not from God, for he does not 
observe the sabbath.’ But others said, ‘How can a man who is a sinner 
perform such signs?’ And they were divided. So they said again to the 

blind man, ‘What do you say about him? It was your eyes he opened.’ He 
said, ‘He is a prophet.’ They answered him, ‘You were born entirely in sins, 

and are you trying to teach us?’ And they drove him out.

Jesus heard that they had driven him out, and when he found him, he said, 
‘Do you believe in the Son of Man?’ He answered, ‘And who is he, sir? Tell 
me, so that I may believe in him.’ Jesus said to him, ‘You have seen him, 
and the one speaking with you is he.’ He said, ‘Lord, I believe.’ And he 

worshipped him.

Available on Fridays. 
Contact the wellbeing team.

Every morning 
from 8:30am 

in the Djak-tjarra



Tuesday - 5/6 Ngana-nganity
Wednesday - F/1 Duan
Thusday- 3/4 Yulawil

CLASSES IN
DJAK-TJARRA

THIS WEEK


